Submission from Cameron Way (via email)

My thoughts on solving the “underquoting” phenomena.

Having been involved in the “underquoting” REIV review panel recently, Member of the REIV Auction Chapter, a Director of the REIV and a practicing Real Estate agent & Accredited Auctioneer (Commercial & Residential) of some 28 years, I think the answer to eliminating “underquoting” can be resolved with a more simplified solution that is easy for all parties to comply with. 

So the simple rules are as follows;

1.
Agents Estimated of Selling Price AESP,  range should be 20% on our authorities, not 10%. Buyers will always add 20% to agents quote anyway and this is the dilemma that honest agents have presently! The wider range will encourage agents to realistically comply as it provides them with a bit more latitude at the outset.

2.
Publicly Advise/quote the above AESP information to buyers, eliminating all other variations of price quoting as it won’t be necessary! 

3.
Additional information to be provided to the consumer should include; the latest REIV median house price for the suburb, agents opinion of best comparable sales, and the latest council CIV (a statutory valuation). Apart from purchasers having to disclose their interest in a property, this information should be adequate for purchasers to make informed decisions regarding price.

4.
At the time of the signing of the authority (agent & vendor) the vendors reserve price (undisclosed) must lie somewhere within AESP in point 1. 

Equal Penalties apply to both agent and vendor for not complying.

5.
The vendor and agent shall not Pass In the property on an amount outside AESP in point 1, equal Penalties apply to both agent & vendor for non-compliance.

6.
Any updates or amendment’s required to AESP in points 1 & 2  over the duration of the marketing campaign cannot be made less than 7 days prior to the advertised sale/auction date. Such change must be in writing and immediately made public. Penalty for agent only for not complying.  This would require the agent to be diligent with their vendors and buyers alike and provide updates on pricing as and where possible to both.

Points 3 & 4 will effectively keep the vendor and agent in tune with the legislation (by keeping the bastards honest) and point 5 will eliminate those agents that “pull” the quote the day before the auction. Buyers shouldn’t have a problem either as it places more transparency around the whole “quoting” process, in fact this process could eliminate the need for a quote as we know it today! 

CAV should find this a lot easier to administer and will free up their precious time & resources to focus on the more serious problems of Trust Account defalcations. 

Hope that helps!!

Kind regards

Cameron Way AREI, CEA (REIV) | Director & Accredited Auctioneer
